
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

January 27, 2020 

 

 

 

Hon. Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Rm. 710 

Albany, NY  12207 

 

 

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

The Department of Public Works is requesting the Legislature’s approval to enter into a contract with 

Motorola Solutions Inc. for the purchase of forty (40) APX1500 Mobile Radios.  The Mobile Radios will 

be purchased using NYS Contract PT68722, Group 77200, Award 23141.  The total cost will be for an 

amount not to exceed $102,110.00. 

 

DPW recently installed 30 mobile units into fleet vehicles in the hill-towns.  The purchase of forty 

additional units will allow the Department to outfit the rest of our fleet with the upgraded system and 

equipment. The upgrade eliminates dead zones and provides employees with uninterrupted connectivity 

with dispatch and each other.  Improved communications allows our employees to better serve the 

County.   

 

We have attached copies of all supporting documentation.  If there are any questions or further 

information is needed, please feel free to contact my office. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Lisa M. Ramundo 

Commissioner 

 

 

 

cc:   Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Kevin Cannizzaro, Majority Counsel 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 

LISA M. RAMUNDO 
COMMISSIONER 

 
SCOTT D. DUNCAN 

DEPUTY COMMISSIONER 

 

DANIEL P. MCCOY 
COUNTY EXECUTIVE 
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